
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

 
 

 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Powell and Members of the City Council 

 

THROUGH: David N. Carmany, City Manager 

  Cathy A. Hanson, Human Resources Director 

 

FROM: Christine Tomikawa, Risk Manager 

 

DATE: June 5, 2012 

 

SUBJECT: Resolution Appointing a Representative, Councilmember Amy Howorth, to the 

Independent Cities Risk Management Authority (ICRMA) and Reconfirming 

Alternate Representative, Christine Tomikawa (Risk Manager), and Substitute 

Alternate, Cathy Hanson (Human Resources Director). 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that the City Council adopt Resolution No. 6366 appointing the City’s 

representative to the Independent Cities Risk Management Authority (ICRMA) Governing Board. 

 

FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There is no fiscal implications associated with the recommended action. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City of Manhattan Beach participates with twenty-two (22) other cities in the Independent 

Cities Risk Management Authority (ICRMA).  ICRMA provides the City with General and Auto 

liability excess insurance coverage on a risk sharing basis.  Additionally, ICRMA allows the City 

to join other member-cities to purchase Workers’ Compensation excess insurance coverage and 

property insurance coverage. 

 

DISCUSSION: 

On May 1, 2012, the City Council ratified the appointment of Councilmember Amy Howorth to 

serve as the City’s representative to the ICRMA Board.  Cathy Hanson, Human Resources 

Director, and Christine Tomikawa, Risk Manager, will continue to serve as the substitute alternate 

and alternate representatives, respectively. 

 






